Four New Private Universities Will Open in Uttar Pradesh
Why In News?

= On March 10, 2023, the Uttar Pradesh government gave permission to open four new private
universities in the state. In the cabinet meeting chaired by Chief Minister Yogi'Adityanath, it has
been decided to issue letters of intent to four new private universities.

Key points

The Higher Education Department will soon issue them letters of intent and then their construction will
start.

= These universities include Varun Arjun University Shahjahanpur, T.S Mishra University Lucknow,
Farukh Hussain University Agra and Vivek National University Bijnor.

= |n a statement issued in this regard, it has been said that the purpose of issuing letters of intent to
new private universities is to improve the standard of education and provide quality education.

= These universities will have to complete all formalities within two years after the letter of intent is
issued. If the formalities are not completed, the letter of intent will be cancelled
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